

City Hall 801 Michigan Avenue La Porte, IN 46350

LA PORTE UTILITIES

Wastewater Dept. 2101 Boyd Blvd La Porte, IN 46350 219.362.2354 www.cityoflaporte.com

September 17, 2021

Dear Residents of Monroe Manor,

The Monroe Manor Sewer Separation Project is well underway! The project began in August and is managed in phases. Glenview, Parkview and now Silverbrook Avenues are planned to be complete in 2021 with Lawndale and Eastwood Avenues complete in early summer, 2022.

- When new asphalt is laid, please allow 24-hours before driving on the new road. Because the work Is being completed in phases, the final surface on all roads will be done at the same time, near the end of the project. An asphalt base will be laid when work in Glenview, Parkview and Silverbrook is complete.
- Sidewalks and sod will be placed in the spring. Materials for the project were ordered last spring; however, due to supply Issues, water hydrants have not been delivered, causing some curb work to be delayed. Should we receive backordered supplies sooner than we anticipate, we can move forward with this work before spring.
- The wood stakes located throughout the project are survey stakes and should remain in place. When stakes are removed or moved, it slows progress and can have negative results. Please take care to ensure the stakes are not moved.
- When concrete driveway approaches are poured, please allow 2 days for the concrete to cure and strengthen before using the driveway. There continue to be short periods when excavation or equipment may block driveways. We apologize for this Inconvenience.
- Contact our Customer Representative Kevin Tracy with any questions or concerns.

## **City Inspector and Customer Representative:**

Kevin Tracy at <a href="mailto:KTracy@CityofLaPortelN.gov">KTracy@CityofLaPortelN.gov</a>, 219.362.2327

## **Engineering (Abonmarche) Representative:**

Chip Thompson <u>CThompson@Abonmarche.com</u>, 219.246.4248 JD McPhail <u>JMcphail@Abonmarche.com</u>, 574.850.0195

## **Construction Inspector (HRP Construction):**

Steve Oldfather at SteveO@HRPConstruction.com, 574.876.5279

## City LaPorte Wastewater & Stormwater:

Jerry Jackson at <u>JJackson@CityofLaPortelN.gov</u> or Lori Larson at <u>LLarson@CityofLaPortelN.gov</u>, 219.362.2354

As we work through the fall, every effort will be made to maintain access to all homes. Marked infrastructure improvements have already been made with work yet to come. Thank you for doing your part to keep our work areas safe!

Best,

Jerry Jackson Wastewater Director